KEN PAXTON

ATTORNEY GENERAL OF TEXAS

December 31, 2021

Patty Akers

Kevin M. Curley

Messer, Fort & McDonald, PLLC
6371 Preston Road, Suite 200
Frisco, Texas 75034

RE: DECEMBER 2021 QUARTERLY COMPLIANCE UPDATE
Dear Ms. Akers & Mr. Curley,

We received the City of Double Horn's December quarterly compliance update on December 11,
2021. Again, please convey to Mayor Sereno that we appreciate the timely submission, format,
and updates regarding the city’s efforts to comply with the Assurance of Voluntary Compliance
(AVC).

The report shows that the city has continued its efforts to implement the terms of the AVC. For
example, the city has attended DHIA meetings and discussed potential avenues for cooperation.
As a result of those discussions, we note that the city is taking action to develop plans to assist
with lighting and signage. We also note the city’s planning efforts related to city services,
including water, sewage, trash, and recycling, among other things. It appears from the report, that
further progress is expected to occur in 2022 with completion of the expansion of the city’s
office, implementation of the City Office Volunteer Program, continued discussions with the
new DHIA Board, allocation of funds to assist with lighting and signage, consideration of a
Subdivision Ordinance, and the potential use of the expanded city office as a polling location.

We look forward to recejving your next update in March.

Respgagfully,

J HITE

Special Counsel

Office of the Attorney General
(512) 936-0677

jeff.white @oag.texas.gov
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